       Minutes of the Executive Committee Meeting of the Leander                      Sea Scout Group held at HQ on Monday 20th January 2014

Present
Robin Burr, Nigel Duffin, Fiona Firth, Keith Maund, Les Lidington, Karen Loizou, Paul Lomas-Clarke, Dick Riches, Ray Taylor, Richard Wallington

Apologies 
Penny D’Souza, Clare Talman, Tim Pullen, Andy Fox, Chris Stone
Minutes
The minutes of the last meeting held on 18 November were approved.
Matters arising
The replacement of the back gates and fence has been completed and paid for.


It was agreed that cleaning materials should be put in the special needs toilet cupboard and not left in the galley. 

GSL Report
Cubs - Karen reported that Simon had now left and Tim Pullen had taken over, assisted by Andy Fox and Chris Stone as ACLs.

Karen said that the Cubs, who now number 31, have a number of activities planned, including swimming; a visit to Halfords as part of their Cycling Badge work; attendance at the District Arts & Crafts afternoon in a couple of weeks; as well as an experience day on boating, and a camping weekend at Polyapes at the same time as the Troop.

Scouts – number 44 and currently concentrating on nautical and first aid work. (Robin added that he was trying to encourage more planning of future activities. It was noted that David Tuck has joined the leadership team.)

Explorers – number 12, with 8-10 attending regularly. They are about to start painting the Chart Room.

Beavers – Richard reported that they currently number 24 and are busy on their Faith Activity and Promise Challenge badges. They attended the District panto last Saturday, will attend the District Science event in March, and continue with swimming twice a term. They had a good planning meeting earlier in the month and all is going well.
Financial 
Paul reported £13500 in the bank with the payment of £1600 for the back
    Report        
gates and fence still to clear, leaving about £12k. Gift Aid should yield at least £2k, but Capitation of £4k (125 x 32) has to be paid by 20 February.


Paul said that the boiler had been looked at and was confirmed as being in good condition. However, new filters would be required and these are likely to be about £400. In addition a metal grill is required on the air intake at about £500 and the ducting needs to be cleaned and lagged.

Paul asked if there are some boats that could be sold to help clear the boat deck, and Robin said it may be possible to do a job lot of K1 kayaks for which he would get a price. Karen said the Laser hull could possibly be sold on e-bay.


Bruno Legacy: - Paul said that he knows a contractor that he will contact regarding the sliding partition doors.

River door: Dick said that he would obtain a quote for the next meeting.


New chairs & racks and new tables: ) Karen to source and obtain quotes


New mats:



    )
(Keith suggested it may be possible to obtain a 50% neighbourhood grant.)


The ‘Anticipated Expenditure’ listing has been updated to include the above items and other identified needs.
Building report
Dick said that there are a number of ‘summer jobs’ that would be attended to as soon as the weather improves.

He reported that the basin in the girls toilet had been fixed and that the cost for the replacement of three locks on the internal doors would be £100 (to have the same key for all locks).


Nigel asked regarding the replacement of the internal doors, and Paul suggested this was done at the same time as the sliding partition doors to enable a match.


Robin said that the boat deck had been ere-organised with all racks now labelled. Robin also reported a sticking tap in the Boys toilet.


Karen said a Skip day is needed to clear out some rubbish and it was agreed that 23 March, when HQ is a Drinks Station for a half marathon, would be a good day.
Safety
Nothing to report.
Any Other     
Nigel confirmed that the cleaner will be starting this week. She will  

Business
advise the hours she has worked on a monthly basis and be paid by 

cheque. Karen asked if she could clean before events, but it was agreed 


to see how she settles in before requesting this.



Richard said a deep clean of the main deck floor was needed and Karen 

agreed this would need to be done before the RN Inspection.



Karen advised that by mid-year the amount of time she could devote to 

Group activities would be limited.
Future Dates
17 March

Executive Committee meeting


30 June

Annual General Meeting


